
February 4, 2011  

Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
2300 Yonge Street 
27th Floor 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 
Attention: Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
 

Re: Mandatory Time of Use Extension Application (EB-2010-0367) 
 
On January 27, 2011, EnWin filed its responses to Board Staff’s interrogatories.  On 
February 3, 2011, the day that submissions were due from Board Staff, Board Staff 
requested a 2 week extension to February 17, 2001. 
 
In the request, Board Staff made various assertions.  EnWin takes issue with Board 
Staff’s assertion that “the evidence filed by EnWin as to why the exemption is required is 
more complex than other TOU exemption applications before the Board.”  The issue 
driving the exemption request was a business decision to deploy a Comprehensive SAP 
ERP system; a decision made over a year before the Mandatory TOU date was set.  The 
application and interrogatory responses detail that issue.  The issue, application and 
interrogatory responses closely resemble the materials in EB-2010-0307, the 
FortisOntario proceeding.  In that proceeding, Board Staff considered the evidence and 
made its submission in support of the exemption within the 1 week period following 
interrogatory responses. 
 
That noted, this is a very important proceeding for EnWin.  If Board Staff requires 
additional time to consider its submission, then so long as that delay does not prejudice 
EnWin or its ratepayers, EnWin does not oppose the request. 
 
Yours very truly, 
ENWIN Utilities Ltd. 

 
Per: Andrew J. Sasso 
 Director, Regulatory Affairs 
 P: 519-255-2735 
 F: 519-973-7812 
 E: regulatory@enwin.com 
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